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Correspondence from Germany 

(From Matheus Hantschko) 

---------- 

Post 107 near Spremberg, November 27, 

1913. 

 

Worthy Volksblatt Readers in far-away 

Texas! 

  It is now the 27th of November and we 

still do not have a winter, a little frost now 

and then. The warm weather is of benefit 

to the farmers since they are still able to 

feed with fresh green fodder. There are 

also quite a number of accidents to report: 

The coachman Karass was run over on 

Drebtauer highway by his vehicle and 

killed in the month of October and, the 

court scribe W. Babin was caught by the 

engine of the city train through which he 

lost a leg and, a number of suicides were 

committed in the city. We have a new 

railroad master since summer whose name 

is Max Geuttiner and with him also more 

personal income, 2 marks and 80 pennies 

per day. Pumptow is now in Harburg near 

Hamburg and oversees the railroad master 

position, 1st class. The travel report by Mr. 

John Weber is really good; many travel to 

Germany and back to Texas without any 

comments. Hopefully his example will be 

copied and that is meant to apply to the 

other correspondents, for instance those of 

Winchester and Warda as well, as there is 

seldom any news from them in the 

Volksblatt. The annual market takes place 

in Spremberg on the 8th of December: the 

so-called Christmas Market. Friend Weber 

is correct when he writes in his travel 

report: “There is only one Germany!” 

  With greetings to all readers, 

     The Railroader.  

 

Translated by John Buerfeind 
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